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90th Annual Meeting 
All Cathedral members are en-

couraged to attend the Annual 
Meeting on Sunday, January 26. 

We have a change in the sched-
ule this year. We will have one 
morning service—Eucharist Rite 
II at 9:30am. The Annual Meet-
ing will follow this service, 
starting at approximately 
10:45am. Coffee and muffins will 
be provided.  

Nursery care will be provided 
during the Annual Meeting. 

What happens at the Annual 
Meeting?  
 The Chapter provides the pro-

posed 2020 budget for congre-
gational approval.  

 Those present elect delegates to 
the October 2020 Diocesan 
convention. 

 Those present elect four per-
sons to 3-year terms on Chap-
ter. 

 Annual Reports from Finance, 
Trust & Endowment, guilds, 
standing committees and staff 
are presented. 

Most of the Annual Reports will 
be available a week prior to the 
meeting. 

Information about the candidates 
for four openings on the Chapter 
will be posted on the bulletin 
board outside the Great Hall soon.  

Meet the nominees at the coffee 
hour following the 10:30am ser-
vice on Sunday, January 19. This 
is your opportunity to hear their 
thoughts and visions for our Ca-
thedral.  

 

9:30am — Holy Eucharist,  
      Rite 2 
10:45am — Annual Meeting 

Continuing with this year’s 
theme of “Faith, Hope, and Love,” 
we’re excited to explore the rich-
ness of the 1979 Book of Common 
Prayer, our church’s primary re-
source for public worship as well 
as a rich resource for private devo-
tion. Prayer is the way we grapple 
with God, asking in hope that 
God’s kingdom would come, 
God’s will be done. 

Our hope is that focusing on the 
Book of Common Prayer will al-
low us to hear our liturgy anew and 
see how this book is living docu-
ment. In the process, we hope to 
understand a bit better how it has 
shaped the Anglican tradition 
we’re a part of. 

January 5: The Genealogy of 
the Prayer Book / In this session, 
we will explore where our prayer 
book comes from. We’ll touch on 
its history and what it means for us 
as Episcopalians to have a Book of 
Common Prayer. 

January 12: Theology of the 
1979 Prayer Book / Having ex-
plored the history of our Prayer 
Book, we will turn to look at how 
our prayer shapes our belief, how 
our liturgy just is, in many ways, 
our theology. 

January 19: Baptism / We will 
begin to look at specific sections of 
the Prayer Book and what the Pray-
er Book has to teach us about the 
sacraments. During this session, we 
will pay close attention to the bap-
tismal liturgy and ask just what 
baptism is. 

February 2: Eucharist / This 
week, we will discuss the Holy Eu-
charist. We will look at the over-
arching structure of the liturgy, and 
we’ll ask what the liturgy teaches 
us about the holy mysteries. 

Sunday Forum: Exploring the Prayer Book 
February 9: Liturgy of the 

Word / This week will focus on the 
first part of the Eucharistic Rite. 
We will explore why we have the 
particular readings we have. What 
does it mean to say, “The Word of 
the Lord”? 

February 16: Liturgy of the 
Table / This week will focus on the 
second part of the Eucharistic Rite. 
We will explore a range of Eucha-
ristic Prayers. We will crack open 
the words we pray every week so 
that we might hear them as though 
for the first time. 

February 23: Conclusions, 
looking forward / In the conclud-
ing session, we will look at other 
Episcopal liturgies as well as what 
the future holds for the Book of 
Common Prayer. 

Reel Theology Begins 
Welcome back to Reel Theolo-

gy! This Epiphany, please join us 
on Wednesday evenings for our 
series of community supper, film 
screenings, and lively discussion of 
Christian themes in unexpected 
places. This year, our theme is Wel-
coming the Stranger. Our films: 
 Jan 22—Arrival (ඉ඀-13) 
 Jan 29—Won’t You Be My 

Neighbor? 
 Feb 5—Hotel Rwanda (ඉ඀-13) 
 Feb 12—The Big Sick (උ) 
 Feb 19—Toy Story (඀) 

We will provide pizza and salad 
at 5:30pm each Wednesday, and 
the film will start by 6pm, with dis-
cussion to follow. Please join us for 
one film—or all of them!  

Help us plan appropriately for 
dinner—email the office with the 
date(s) you’ll attend and the num-
ber of persons attending: secre-
tary@stjohns-cathedral.org 



that tradition has turned into three 
kings. In Matthew 2:1-2 
(Common English Bible version 
here) we read this, “After Jesus 
was born in Bethlehem in the ter-
ritory of Judea during the rule of 
King Herod, magi came from the 
east to Jerusalem. They asked, 
‘Where is the newborn king of the 
Jews? We’ve seen his star in the 
east, and we’ve come to honor 
him.’” Scripture says nothing 
about how they got on this jour-
ney and so we use our Scriptural 
and spiritual imaginations to live 
into the bare words of the text. I 
wonder how these magi decided 
to undertake this journey. What 
was the sign in the star that 
caused them to leave their homes, 
studies, and ways of life? Was 
this journey to seek God Emman-
uel in the Christ Child part of a 
course correction in their lives? I 
believe that they trusted in the 
divine sign, even if they did not 
know that the sign was a gift from 
God as we know God. I believe 
that they were changed in their 
encounter with Jesus – so much 
so that they would have gone 
home by another route even if 
Herod had not been enraged and 
planning slaughter of innocent 
blood.  

As a congregation, St. John’s 
is seeking to follow God as mani-
fest in Jesus Christ. We are learn-
ing more and more to walk in the 
Way of Love. We are trying to 
invite and connect more with our 
neighborhood, with Spokane and 
the wider region, and with our 
sister congregations in the Dio-
cese of Spokane. We are reaching 
out to all sorts and kinds of indi-
viduals, couples, and families 
with the hope that they will find a 
faith home at the Cathedral. 
Sometimes it is clear what we are 
doing; other times we need some 
course corrections as well. My 
prayer is that we are listening to 
each other and are listening to 

By the Very Rev. Heather VanDeventer 

Dear Cathedral Family, 
Here we are at a new year, a 

new decade (depending on how 
you count things), and an oppor-
tunity to re-new ourselves. Some 
of you may be New Year’s reso-
lution kind of people. Others of 
you may save that sort of personal 
work for Lent as you give up and 
take on things in order to inten-
tionally become closer to God. In 
the spirit of via media, I say why 
not live into both. 

Resolutions are an opportunity 
for a course correction in our 
lives. Those that ask us to make a 
180 degree turn tend to not stick – 
the “I’m going to go to the gym 
every day now” kind of resolution 
when you haven’t gone in years. 
But the smaller course corrections 
are the things that I think we can 
live into in our lives. In my life 
and that of my family, we have 
some physical health work to do 
of getting back to healthier eating 
and smaller portions, as well as 
getting to the Y to work out more 
than once a week. We also have 
some family wellness work to do 
of expanding our time spent with 
each other and not in front of 
screens. We know that we are 
pulled by the demands on our 
time by work (since neither David 
nor I work a 9 to 5 job) and the 
demands of our children’s home-
work and activities; yet we want 
to return to an intentionality in the 
way our family lives. None of 
these are unique course correc-
tions and may mirror what you 
are doing now or have done in 
years past. In all of this, we hope 
to live more God-centered lives, 
again with gratitude and inten-
tionality.  

At the feast of the Epiphany, 
which we will mark in worship on 
January 5, we focus on the jour-
ney of the Magi, the wise men 

From the Dean where and how God is leading us. 
In that spirit, I invite you to 

come to special worship and the 
Cathedral’s Annual Meeting on 
January 26. We will worship at 
one service that morning, starting 
at 9:30am, and then move from 
the Nave into the Great Hall for 
the annual meeting. As in years 
past, reports from various parts of 
the Cathedral’s common life will 
be offered and elections for Chap-
ter and diocesan representatives 
will be held. We will also spend 
some time together to celebrate 
revitalized ministries, to listen 
together for ways that God is call-
ing the Cathedral to be, and to 
look to our shared future. Chil-
dren’s activities and nursery care 
will be available and there will be 
ample coffee hour goodies to 
share. I hope that you will come. 

At this time last year, I named 
2018 as Transition and 2019 as 
Openings. For 2020, I think that 
Reaching is the name for this 
year. We reach out to each other 
for support and to help, as well as 
show our love for one another. 
We reach out to invite and to wel-
come. We reach and stretch out of 
our comfort zone, following the 
leading of God.  

May your course corrections 
and your steadiness be held in and 
upheld by God in this new year. 
See you at church. 

Peace, 
Dean Heather 

Pastoral Care 
Do you have a pastoral care 

concern? Contact the clergy staff,  
838-4277. 

Passages 
Memorial Service 
Dec 7—Dorothy Mary Bembridge 

Brown, 1/3/1924-11/27/2019 
Rest in Peace 
Roger Clay Cochran, 9/24/1921-

12/10/2019 



Music at the Cathedral 
By John Bodinger 

 Interim Music Coordinator 

It’s hard to believe that 2019 is 
behind us! December was such a 
glorious month for music at St. 
John’s: Handel’s Messiah, Advent 
Lessons and Carols, Christmas 
Pageant, and two glorious ser-
vices on Christmas Eve. I am so 
grateful to be working with such a 
talented and dedicated group of 
musicians: Andrea Olsen, Tamara 
Schupman, McKenzie Lamb, Byrl 
Cinnamon, Billie Severtsen, and 
Timothy Westerhaus. 

It is also important to recog-
nize and thank those who give 
their time and talent to make the 
St. John’s Music Department so 
great: the members (too numerous 
to list) of the Cathedral Choir, 
Junior Choir and Cathedral Ring-
ers. Thank you for everything! 

The St. John’s Music Series 
offers Choral Evensong on Sun-
day, January 12 at 5pm. The ser-
vice will be lead by a newly-
formed group of singers known as 
“Solis Cantoris” and will feature 
motets by Palestrina and a setting 
of the Magnificat and Nunc 
Dimittis by Thomas Tallis. 

Save trees and reduce costs—
subscribe to the emailed Chimes: 
secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 

 

The deadline for the February 
Chimes is Monday, Jan 27 

secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 

By Andrea Olsen 
 Interim Choir Director 

The season of Christmas ends 
January 6 with our Epiphany cele-
bration (observed January 5), 
commemorating the manifestation 
of Christ to the gentiles. The noun 
epiphany comes with many defi-
nitions: an appearance or manifes-
tation, especially of a deity; a sud-
den, intuitive perception of/
insight into the reality/meaning of 
something; a literary work or sec-
tion of work presenting such a 
moment of revelation and insight. 
From a musical standpoint, one 
may say that an epiphany occurs 
when the words and music ‘speak 
to you’, becoming something 
more than the sum of their parts. 
Amongst the many synonyms for 
epiphany we find the numerous 
themes and messages contained in 
our Epiphany season music: vi-
sion, inspiration, sign, discovery, 
revelation insight, realization, and 
surprise, to name a few. Our Ca-
thedral Choir has been diligently 
preparing for this season of 
Epiphany (and epiphany) in the 
hopes that one, if not all, of the 
above definitions would be re-
vealed to you. I challenge you to 
look, listen, and hear to find the 
epiphany synonym(s) in our 
weekly hymns and anthems!   

Hosanna in the Highest! 

Choir Notes 

Yoga at the Cathedral 
Join instructor Lisa Silvestri 

Wehr for a one-hour yoga class in 
the Cathedral at 3pm on Sunday, 
January 26, and the fourth Sun-
day of each month 
during the program 
year. 

For all experience 
levels; bring a mat if 
you have one; free 
will offering. 

St. John’s Music 
Event 

 

Choral Evensong 
Solis Cantoris 

Sunday, January 12, 5pm 
Free will offering 

Featuring music of Tallis    
and Palestrina 

Christmas Décor &     
Music 

Many thanks to those who helped 
beautify the Cathedral during De-
cember! Special décor and Christ-
mas Eve music are only possible 
through generous gifts from mem-
bers and friends of the Cathedral. 
 Janet Ahrend, in memory of Bob 

Ahrend, and Wendell & Jessie 
Satre 

 Nina Beegle 
 Joyce Castillo, in memory of 

family members & friends 
 Peter & Victoria Conner 
 Dorene Decker, in memory of 

departed family members 
 Marguerite Green, in memory of 

Julie 
 Ann Harder 
 Mary Hedrick 
 Ed & Carolyn Holmes 
 James & Linda Hunt 
 Anne Lauderbaugh, in honor of 

John Brewer 
 Leslie Luboff, in memory of her 

mother, Wilma B Johnston 
 Karen Martin 
 Erik Nelson, in memory of Stan, 

Roberta & Monte Nelson 
 Martha Nerpel 
 Frem & Marta Nielsen 
 Barbara Novak, in memory of 

Terry L Novak 
 Philip & Jennifer Ogden, in 

memory of John Burton Ogden 
 Debra Park, in thanksgiving for 

Vince's Health 
 Otto & Denny Schatz 
 Erik & Laura Schmidt  
 Patricia Sexton, in honor of 

Tamara Schupman & the Chil-
dren's Choir 

 Robert Stevens  
 Bob & Diana Stoffregen, in hon-

or of Grandaughter Margaret 
Stoffregen 

 Mary Stohr 
 Stephen Thew & Pamela Kohl-

meier 
 Michael & Carol Wilson 



Children and Youth 

Moving? New phone number?  
Let the office know:  

rbanta@stjohns-cathedral.org 

Sunday Morning Schedule 
 

Every week: 
9:15am  
Sunday School (age 3-12) 
 

10:30am 
Children’s Chapel 
 

The Nursery is open 9am-noon. 
 

Most Sundays, 6pm-8pm  
HS Youth Group (grade 9-12) 

 

Most Sundays, 12:15pm 
MS Youth Group (grade 6-8)  

at St Stephen’s Church, 5720 S. Perry 

Dance & Potluck 
Join us on Friday, January 3,  

for our monthly Contra Dance. 
The evening begins at 6:30pm 
with a potluck dinner followed by 
dancing, 7pm-8pm—all in the 
Great Hall. These dances are open 
to adults, children, families, and 
singles. Susan Dankovich teaches 
the dances so that you can learn 
as you participate.  

Children’s Chapel 
Sundays during the 10:30am 

service, in the Conference Room. 
Gathering after the gospel reading, 
and rejoining the congregation at 
the Peace.  

Thank you! 
A million thanks to everyone 

who hosts a coffee hour! Your 
goodies and smiles are blessings!  

There are several 
openings to host in 
February. Look for 
the sign-up sheet in 
the Great Hall. 

Family Game Night 
Friday, January 31 

5pm-8pm 
Potluck, board games, group 

games, family fun, and com-
pline!  

Let us know you’re coming: 
arlenf@stjohns-cathedral.org 

We have a packed schedule to 
start off the new year. Join us 
each week for great fellowship 
and space to explore every avenue 
of faith. Junior High meets 12-2 
at St Stephens,  Senior High 
meets 6-8p at the Cathedral unless 
otherwise noted. 

Senior High Schedule: 
January 5—Epiphany Celebra-

tion- casual coffee house with 
open mic.  Sharing gifts of story, 
music, poetry, art and anything 
else that you can think of.  

January 12—Hosting area 
high schools as intro to Hope for 
Creation Conference. This is a 
great time to invite friends to join 
us as we rally support for this im-
portant focus.  

January 17-19—Teens En-
counter Christ hosted by the Ca-
thedral for teens grades 9-12. 
Looking for cooks for Friday or 
Saturday evening of this event. 
Let us know if you can help. (No 
regularly scheduled Jr or Sr high 
meetings this week.) 

January 26—Cooking for 
Ronald Mc Donald House. Off-
site Service Project, combined Jr/
Sr High event. Tentative time 
4pm-6pm.  

February—Save the Date:  
Saturday. February 1—Bites 

to Go Super Pack. Family service 
opportunity 12:30pm-2pm, 30 
slots available.  

Friday, Feb 14- Sunday, Feb 
16—WINTERCROSS Weekend. 
Open to grades 6-12. Registration 
open now on the diocesan web-
site.  

Questions?? Email Elaine Pat-
rick: youth@stjohns-
cathedral.org.  

Regional Youth      
Happenings 

Just a reminder that in addition 
to Bill Pay and Tithe.ly you can use 
your Visa / MasterCard to make 
payments on your Cathedral 
pledge. If you would like to use 
your Visa or MasterCard but did 
not complete the info on your 
pledge card, please contact me (838
-4277 ext. 17) and I will get you 
started.  

Please remember to pick up 
your new 2020 pledge envelopes 
from the table in the hallway lead-
ing into the Cathedral. Envelopes 
not picked up will need to be 
mailed. Also, please DO NOT 
USE PREVIOUS YEAR’S 
PLEDGE ENVELOPES for 2020. 
Your number may not be the same 
and this could cause posting er-
rors. If you would like to use enve-
lopes but they are not on the table, 
please call me (838-4277 ext. 17) 
and I will get you a packet. 

If you need to pay the remainder 
of your 2019 pledge in 2020 please 
note on the memo line of your 
check that it is for 2019. Otherwise, 
any checks received in 2020 will be 
posted toward your 2020 pledge. 

Please remember to write on 
your check what it is for so that it 
can be posted correctly. If you are 
having your pledge paid online thru 
your bank please make the check 
payable to the fund you wish it ap-
plied to i.e. “St Johns Cathedral 
Pledge” etc. If you have any ques-
tions, please call. 

Thanks 
Rosie Banta, Finance Secretary 
rbanta@stjohns-cathedral.org 
509-838-4277 ext 17 

Important Information 
from the Finance Office 

The Cathedral and offices will be 
closed on  

Monday, January 20, 
in observance of  

Martin Luther King Jr Day. 



Outreach Matters! 
The Outreach Committee 

Now the Work of Christmas Begins 
by Howard Thurman 

When the song of the angels is stilled, 
when the star in the sky is gone, 
when the kings and princes are home, 
when the shepherds are back with their 
flocks, 
the work of Christmas begins: 
to find the lost, 
to heal the broken, 
to feed the hungry, 
to release the nations, 
to bring peace among the people, 
to make music in the heart.  

As the Christmas season ends and 
the new year begins, this poem presents 
the importance of carrying the Christ-
mas spirit into our daily lives. The Out-
reach Committee supports various or-
ganizations that minister to some of our 
most vulnerable neighbors. We would 
like to present a few volunteer opportu-
nities for you to consider as we move 
into the new year. 

Meals on Wheels (MOW) Spokane 
“provides hot, nutritious meals to elder-
ly and disabled individuals living with-
in the Spokane City limits who are 
homebound, unable to provide or pre-
pare nutritious meals and meet vulnera-
bility criteria.” St. John’s Cathedral 
participates in this program by provid-
ing volunteers every five weeks, Mon-
day-Thursday mornings. We are in 
need of more drivers and “runners” to 
help deliver the meals.  If you are able 
to volunteer or would like more infor-
mation, please contact Doug Beane, 
(509)991-6588. 

West Central Episcopal Mission 
(WCEM) is an outreach program of the 
Spokane Episcopal Diocese.  Dinners 
are served every Wednesday at the 
Commons, adjacent to Holy Trinity 
Church in the West Central neighbor-
hood. Through sharing a meal, WCEM 
strives to foster a sense of community 
with our guests. 

St. John’s provides volunteers every 
fourth and fifth (when applicable) 
Wednesday. Volunteers should arrive 
by 4:30 or 5pm. We are usually fin-
ished by 6:45pm.  Please contact Ann 
Harder, (509) 994-8938 to volunteer or 
if you have any questions. 

 Through collaboration with Spo-
kane Alliance (an advocacy group that 
promotes community organizing), St. 

From the Senior Warden 

By John Wallingford 

The Annual Meeting 
The first time I attended an annu-

al meeting back in Bethesda was the 
first time I’d given any thought to 
how the church gets its work done.  
I’d come to worship, got the kids into 
Sunday school, and I enjoyed meet-
ing parishioners at coffee hour. But 
the business of church was some-
thing I could let others do. I didn’t 
need to know what the budget was, 
didn’t need to vote for vestry mem-
bers. Those things would go on with 
or without me.   

Some years later when I was 
working at Wyeth Pharmaceuticals I 
saw a very different image of the 
“annual meeting.” People filed into a 
giant room with music blaring, and a 
rapid-fire series of quick talks gener-
ated a confidence that the business 
was set for a good year.  Bernard 
Poussot, the CEO, was an accom-
plished speaker and told of the drugs 
that had launched and the drugs near 
to launch, and showed video clips of 
responders in clinical trials whose 
lives were grabbed back from the 
clutches of debilitating disease. The 
science was at the leading edge of 
biology. I felt I was a part of a ma-
chine that ran the gamut. We learned 
where drugs were needed, figured 
what molecules might work, tested 
the ones with the best chance, built 
the facilities to manufacture the one 
that worked, and sold those, all effi-
ciently. The persons I worked with 
were so very competent; it was all I 
could do to try to keep up and play     

my part well.  
Our annual meeting is about the 

business of souls. We start our meeting 
by reading the names of those who 
have died and those who have been 
baptized. We exhibit our collective 
priorities in the budget. We recognize 
the members stepping off Chapter and 
elect their successors into leadership, a 
commitment to advance the business 
of the church, in worship, in teaching, 
in fellowship, in outreach, in pastoral 
care, in simple welcoming. Like the 
phases of drug development, we work 
well together to deliver our product, 
the care for souls.  

In the way Big Pharma highlighting 
its successes at its annual meeting, I 
have asked leaders of some of our 
bright ministries to share their recent 
successes and prospects for 2020. Hear 
about the Children and Youth pro-
gram—our equivalent of pharma’s ear-
ly phase development—and Outreach, 
our equivalent of clinical programs. 
Hear about the new offerings to the 
broad community this year—the Hope 
for Creation Conference in April, and 
the visit of Presiding Bishop Michael 
Curry in October—that expand our 
care for souls. 

Come January 26 to a joint  wor-
ship service at 9:30am and stay for the 
annual meeting to appreciate your part 
in this enterprise called the Cathedral 
of St John the Evangelist. 

“From whom (Christ) the whole 
body, being fitted and held together by 
what every joint supplies, according to 
the proper working of each individual 
part, causes the growth of the body for 
the building up of itself in love” (Eph 
4:16 New Am Std) 

John’s members have participated in 
group discussions to identify the 
most significant issues that face the 
residents of West Central. This has 
resulted in identifying affordable 
housing as important issue and the 
formation of a working group to ex-
plore solutions. Much more work 
remains and additional supporters are 
invited.  

Windfall Thrift Shop is an out-
reach of St. John’s Service League 
located in the Perry District. Wind-
fall sells gently used clothing and 
household goods for exceedingly 
good prices. These bargains of “good 

stuff” are a real help to many of our 
shoppers. In turn, the profits from The 
Windfall are a source of funds for the 
Cathedral’s outreach programs. We 
would welcome new volunteers. The 
shop is open in the afternoon, Tuesday 
through Saturday. Please contact Carol 
Albietz, (509) 455-6296 to volunteer 
or for more information. 

We hope many of you will consider 
one of these volunteer opportunities to 
bring the work of Christmas into this 
new year. 

“The smallest act of kindness is 
worth more than the grandest inten-
tion.”  ~ Oscar Wilde 



By the Rev. Arlen Farley 

What do you love about the 
Cathedral of St. John’s? On a Fri-
day night in December, St. John’s 
hosted families with young chil-
dren for dinner and conversation. 
We had representation from our 
growing Sunday School initiative, 
our choir, and from long-standing 
members of the Cathedral com-
munity. We also had families who 
were disappointed to miss because 
of holiday appointments. After 
dinner we talked together about 
what we love about this commu-
nity and what we love about rais-
ing children in this community. 
Here’s what I heard: 

“The Cathedral welcomes my 
children.” Parents experience this 
community going out of its way to 
engage them and their kids, create 
spaces of accommodation and 
welcome, and serve their sense of 
belonging here. It can be a chal-
lenge for churches to welcome 
children as they don’t always play 
by the rules of “adult decorum.” 
Thank God they don’t, because 
we don’t want children to be 
adults and Jesus set an example 
for us by placing what he called, 
“the little ones,” in places of hon-
or in the community life. It was 
heartening to hear our parents say 
they experience this welcome 
here!  

“The Cathedral welcomes me.” 
Our families come from a wide 
variety of geographic and denomi-
national backgrounds. Some con-
nected to us because of the music, 
some because of their past and 
rich connection to the Episcopal 
way of being Christian, some be-
cause they are looking for a Chris-
tian community where you can 
bring your whole self, including 
your identity, sexuality, convic-
tions, and questions. Our families 
want to raise their children in that 

From the Priest Associate 
kind of Christian community, and 
they find that here. This speaks to 
years of growth and hard work in 
growing a culture of welcome and 
our families are grateful for that.  

We also celebrated our Sunday 
School Teachers. We have a small 
handful of folks who have been 
leading a Sunday School initiative 
through the fall. Children gather 
at 9:15am between the services 
for an interactive, curious, artful, 
and prayerful time in the scrip-
tures. Dean Heather spearheaded 
this prior to my arrival, and we 
are grateful to these teachers for 
cultivating this space for children. 
This is part of being welcoming, 
and welcoming in a particular 
way, towards that vision of com-
munity in which we are all dis-
covering what it means to beloved 
children of God. 

What can we do to build on 
this gift? We can be more wel-
coming. Let’s reach out to new 
families and families we don’t 
know. Let’s look for ways to cre-
ate welcome in our physical spac-
es, in our Cathedral volunteering, 
and in our hearts for families of 
the Cathedral and the larger Spo-
kane community. When families 
in Spokane drive past our beauti-
ful building, I would like them to 
know this a place where their 
family will be welcome regardless 
of how loud their kids are, or how 
different they feel, or what their 
questions and convictions are. 
Want to be part of this welcome? 
Let’s talk: arlenf@cathedral-
stjohns.org 

Sock It to Spokane 
We invite you to donate socks 

for those in need. There are bas-
kets in the Welcome Center and 
Cathedral in which to place your 
sock donations. A pair of new 
socks is a precious gift to some-
one living on the streets! 

Memorial Outdoor  
Labyrinth Gift 

A gift proposal from the estate 
of our late parishioner, Dr. Polly 
McMahon, was reviewed and ac-
cepted by Chapter in December.  
The proposal is for a permanent 
outdoor, in-ground, Labyrinth. The 
Labyrinth will be approximately 30 
feet in diameter and will be in-
stalled in the spring of 2020. The 
Labyrinth will be similar to one at 
All Saints Episcopal Church in 
Richland, WA. It will be construct-
ed of stone or concrete pavers. The 
gift proposal also includes a recy-
cled material bench where Laby-
rinth walkers can sit for reflection 
and prayer. The expenses for a ded-
ication service for the Labyrinth 
were also included in the proposal.  
The exact location on Cathedral 
property will be determined by the 
Dean.  

The goal is for the Labyrinth to 
be accessible for all people in the 
Spokane community. Polly was an 
active member of the Cathedral and 
the greater Spokane community. 
She developed and served as the 
Chair of Spokane Falls Community 
College’s Gerontology and Social 
Services/Paraprofessional Pro-
grams. Polly’s students carry her 
love into the community through 
their work. Polly accepted all and 
loved all greatly. The outdoor and 
accessible location of the Labyrinth 
will offer an inviting space for re-
flection and discovery for all. Nan-
cy Cartwright (St. John’s parishion-
er) and Judy Noel (Spokane Falls 
Community College), were Polly’s 
“chosen” sisters and have guided 
the research on this proposal.  



St John’s Java — Sunday (sometimes Tues or Wed morning) 
Tours — Sunday • Friday, 11a-2p 
The Windfall, 1024 S. Perry — Tuesday-Friday, 12:30p-5:30p • Saturday, 12p-5p 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

Happy New 
Year! 

Cathedral &     
Offices Closed 

2 
7p Choir 

 

 

 

3 
10a TEC plan-
ning 

6p Al Anon 

6:30p Potluck & 
Dance 

4 

5:30p Worship 

 

 

 

5 
8a Worship 

9:15a Sunday 
School & Forum 

10:30a Worship & 
Children’s Chapel 

12p Epiphany Party 

6p HS Youth Group 

Family Promise  

6 
4:30p Jr Choir 

5:30p Service 
League 

6p Youth Sym 

Family Promise  

 

 

7 
7a Brotherhood 

9:15a Staff 

5:30p Prayer 

Family Promise  

 

8 
10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

6:30p Al Anon 2 

Family Promise  

 

 

 

9 
5:15p Property 

7p Choir 

Family Promise  

 

 
 

 

10 
12p Bishop’s 
Guild 

5p Creation Care 

6p Al Anon 

Family Promise  

 

 

11 
9a DAR 

9a Youth Sym 

10a Baptism 
prep class 

12p Integrity 

5:30p Worship 

Family Promise  

 

12 
8a Worship 

9:15a Sunday 
School & Forum 

10:30a Worship & 
Children’s Chapel 

12p Altar Guild 

5p Evensong 

6p HS Youth Group 

 

13 
4:30p Jr Choir 

5:30p Service 
League 

 

 

14 
9:15a Staff 

12p Brotherhood 

2p Creation Care 

4:30p Finance 

4:30p Conn Conc 

5:30p Prayer 

6p Scouts 

6:30p Chapter 

15 
10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

6:30p Al Anon 2 

16 
5:30p Handbells 

6:30p Book Club 

7p Choir 

17 
6p Al Anon 

TEC 

 

 

 

18 
5:30p Worship 

TEC 

 

 

19 
8a Worship 

9:15a Sunday 
School & Forum 

10:30a Worship & 
Children’s Chapel 

12p Meet the Candi-
dates 

 

20 
Cathedral &     

Offices Closed 

21 
7a Brotherhood 

9:15a Staff 

5:30p Prayer 

6p Scouts 

22 
10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

5:30p Reel Theolo-
gy 

6:30p Al Anon 2 

23 
5:30p Handbells 

7p Choir 

 
 

 

 

24 
5p Creation Care 

6p Al Anon 

 

 

 

 

25 
1p KPBX Kids 
Concert 

5:30p Worship 

26 
9:30a Worship & 
Children’s Chapel 

10:45a Annual 
Meeting 

3p Yoga 

6p HS Youth Group 

27 
4:30p Jr Choir 

6p Youth Sym 

 
 

28 
9:15a Staff 

12p Brotherhood 

1p Adult Formation 

5:30p Prayer 

6p Scouts 

29 

10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

5:30p Reel Theolo-
gy 

6:30p Al Anon 2 

30 
5:30p Handbells 

7p Choir 

31 
5p Family Game 
Night 

6p Al Anon 
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  Epiphany Celebration 
    Sunday, January 5, at noon 
                     

 Celebrate Epiphany with us! We will begin 
with the 10:30am service.  
 At the end of the service, a candlelight       
procession will lead us from the Cathedral into 

the Great Hall where we will 
enjoy a light lunch, family 
games, and music.   
 Persons young and old and 
in-between are invited to join 
in this celebration! 

Worship Services 
 

Sunday 
8am   Holy Eucharist Rite I 

9:15am Sunday School &     
    Sunday Forum 

10:30am Holy Eucharist Rite II  
     & Children’s Chapel 
         

Wednesday  
10am  Holy Eucharist Rite II  
 

Saturday  
5:30pm Holy Eucharist Rite II 

 


